

The Henry Cort Community College

Hillson Drive, Fareham, Hampshire PO15 6PH Telephone: 01329 843127 Email: enquiries@henrycort.org www.henry-cort.hants.sch.uk

Our ref: CDC/RJB

07 September 2023

Dear Parents and Carers

Ofsted Inspection

Following our recent Ofsted inspection in the summer term, please find attached a copy of the inspection report for your perusal.

Whilst this is not the outcome that we all hoped for, I am happy that the report reflects the positive changes we planned prior to the inspection and acknowledges the work that we had started and continue to embed. These include development of the curriculum being adjusted from a 2-year to a 3-year Key Stage 3. As well as improvements to communication methods including the use of ClassCharts Messenger and changes to behaviour procedures and the associated staffing structures.

I continue to be very proud of the students we have here and how hard they work towards achieving their outcomes. Inspectors were especially positive about student's interactions with them and how students conducted themselves around the college site.

Moving forward, there is work to be done. I am confident that we have the skills, knowledge and, now, the staff in place in order to make the difference that is needed. Henry Cort remains a college at the heart of its community where all parent and student views are valued.

As we start a new term, it is vital that we work in partnership to support the college's return to good.

Yours sincerely

Ms Cubbage **Principal**

> PRINCIPAL: Ms C Cubbage BSc (Hons), Dip Ed, MBA, CMgr FCMI SENIOR LEADERSHIP: Mrs K Kent BA (Hons) * Mrs L Turvey LLB (Hons), MA * Mr N Carroll BSc (Hons), PGCIPP * Mr R Walker Bsc (Hons) * Mrs J Coffin

